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Englewood Isles Property Owners Association, Inc.

Unit 4, 5 and 6

1811 Englewood Road #240

Englewood, Florida 34223-1840          Web:  www.EIPOA.org
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING                                               October 14, 2020   
Attendance: Meeting called to order by Bill Callahan, President, at 6:08 pm at Chamber Of Commerce, Englewood, FL 34223.  In attendance were President Bill Callahan, Vice President John Daubner, Secretary Elizabeth Laflamme, and Frank Collin, Treasurer.  BOD Members included Stan Gdowski, Juergen Kroos, and Priscilla McLaughlin. A quorum was present.  All wore masks and were 6 ft apart due to Co-Vid.  Absent BOD Members included Jeanne Fulilove and Jim Parent. 8 attendees signed in and received an Agenda, wore masks and were seated 6 ft. apart.  Don and Suzanne Bayley were in attendance via Conference Now.
Approval of BOD Minutes: August 12, 2020 minutes approved with correction: Kevin Loy, Past Vice President.
President’s Report: Bill Callahan: J. Fulilove absent due to medical concern, Jim Parent absent due to prior commitment.                                                                                                                                A motion was requested, moved and unanimously accepted to officially appoint 3 Alternate Board Members to the Parkway Board from EIPOA. Approved were Keith & Carla Geurts and Mary White. These 3 Alternates will represent EIPOA at the Parkways Oct. 19, 2020 meeting. 

Treasurer’s Report: Frank Collins: EIPOA checking $2534.75; EIPOA money market $5,743.30; EIPOA CD $54,376.96. Hand out received.
Committee Reports:                                                                                                                     Architectural Review: Stan Gdowski, new homes on Lemonwood and Gladstone still in progress.  
EI Pkway Association Report: Suzanne Bayley, no meeting since 08/20.  Meeting set for 10/19/20.  Alternates will attend. 
Communications Committee Report: Priscilla McLaughlin; Newsletter (NL) proposal for advertisers.  NL to be mailed to all 310 homes, 4 times per year. Discussion concluded that 1 NL be written up and sell to advertisers to measure response. This will be considered. The first NL expected for 01/21 with advertisers. Proposal hand out received.                                                    Elections Committee Report: Bill Callahan; there are no BOD seats expiring in 2021. 
Fine Committee Report: Bill Callahan:  No fines have been levied. 
Property Maintenance Report: Stan Gdowski: Of the 20 first letters that were mailed in 08/20,  second letters have been mailed to 4 properties. Last viewing of all properties was July 2020. A drive around is scheduled for next week.                                                                                                      A second letter was written to Sarasota County Code Enforcement Officer Mathew Osterhoudt and cc’d to Charles Hines, our Commissioner,re:  378 Firethorn Ave re:  pool cage infraction. Still no reply.  No further action can be taken.                                                                      Flooding on EI Pkwy, letter written to Director of Public Works requesting attention.  All EI section Presidents signed the letter.  Met with Harold Roebuck, Manager of Storm-water Operations. He has ordered a survey to determine why the water is not flowing to the south and to the canal. Follow-up meeting to discuss solution scheduled for the week on 10-19-2020.                             

Social Committee Report: Elizabeth Laflamme: Committee members met and chose to cancel the indoor Holiday Party at the Elks Lodge due to Co-Vid.  We have decided to organize a Holiday Social Block Party on Saturday 12/12/20 time not determined (sunset is 5:30 pm) at maybe Red Ash Circle, location has not been determined. It will be open to all members of EIPOA 456. We are in the planning stages considering hiring a Food Truck, Porto-Potty, providing chairs and tables. This venue would be a Bring Your Own Beverage (BYOB) and wearing of masks and social distancing will be recommended. A DJ has been confirmed to play for the full 3 hours. We are unsure if we will need to charge any amount for this event given that our pricing has not been completed.                                                                  
SWCA Report: Bill Callahan and John Daubner; Bill Callahan welcomed Gary Nieskes as a guest to the meeting.  Gary is a Parliamentarian and President of the SWCA.   Nothing to report to date. 
Welcome Committee Report:  Chistiane Hostler and Rick Boyer reported presenting 12 packets to new EIPOA members. They are in need of additional packets and additional information.

Old Business: Jeurgen Kroos has completed the Board Certification Course.  Frank Collins had completed the course 2 years ago. Certificates will be given to the secretary.                      Directories will be given to Welcome Committee.                                                                              Property Maintenance RFP to solicit bids: John Daubner reported he spoke with 2 companies: Gulf Coast and Property Management Company.  Jeanne Fulilove and Juergen Kroos did not report.                                                                                                                                                    EI Pkwy obligation to pay past dues:  The CD will reach maturity on 10/16/20 and monies will be deposited into checking account.  A motion was made to accept paying all funds to Pkwy I in the amount of $35,190.00.  This passed unanimously.                                                                                                   A handout was received re: Email communication from Alice Anastasi, EIP President to Bill Callahan regarding our obligation.
New Business Frank Collins and Bill Callahan: Presented a Profit and Loss statement along with a Budget proposed for 2021.  A hand out was received by all.   Dues will be $100.00.
Meeting Adjourned at 7:20 pm.                                                                                                   

Respectfully submitted,          
Elizabeth C. Laflamme, Secretary                           
